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SECRETARIAT REPORT ON ACTIVITIES
During the period of June – September 2013, the ASEAN Ports Association was actively involved in activities that are of interest to its members, as follows:

1. The 34th ASEAN Ports Association Working Committee Meeting was held in Singapore on 25 – 27 June 2013.  It was attended by 55 delegates from APA member countries.
2. The 26th ASEAN Maritime Transport Working Group Meeting was held in Yangon, Myanmar on 20 – 22 August 2013. 
The Meeting was attended by a total of 81 delegates, mostly from the ASEAN Member States and representatives from the ASEAN Secretariat.  Representatives from the ASEAN Ports Association (APA), Federation of ASEAN Shipowners’ Associations (FASA) and the International Maritime Organization (IMO) attended the Meeting as observers.  Representatives from the ASEAN Occupational Safety and Health Network (ASEAN-OSHNET) Secretariat, the Ministry of Transport of China, the Ministry of Land, Infrastructure, Transport and Tourism (MLIT) of Japan, Korea Association of Aid Navigation (KAAN), and the Deutsche Gesellschaft für Internationale Zusammenarbeit (GIZ) GmbH also participated in the Meeting through their respective consultations. 
The Agenda of the meeting focused on the following: (1) decisions/follow-up requirements that emanated from the 35th Senior Transport Officials Meeting (STOM) and other ASEAN Coordinating Bodies; (2)  Implementation of the Roadmap Towards an Integrated and Competitive Maritime Transport in ASEAN and Maritime Transport-related Measures under the ASEAN Economic Community (AEC) Blueprint, Master Plan on ASEAN Connectivity (MPAC) and Brunei Action Plan (BAP); (3)  Cooperation with ASEAN Transport Affiliated Private Sector Organizations; (4) Transport Cooperation with Dialogue Partners; (5) IMO-ASEAN Partnership;  and (6) Other Matters that concern the regular exchanges of information between and among ASEAN-allied organizations.
The APA was represented by the Secretary General, who presented the status of the APA programmes and activities, including the status of the project “Sustainable Port Development in the ASEAN Region” well as updates on the maritime transport goals “Support Privatization/Commercialization of Port Operation” and “Support Simplification and Harmonization of Port Documentation”.
The official implementation of Phase II of the project is still being awaited.    This depends on the exchange of Verbal Note between the German Government and the ASEAN Secretariat and the signing of an Implementation Agreement between GIZ and the ASEAN Secretariat.

3. 7th Regional Project Progress Review and Planning Meeting in connection with  the project “Sustainable Port Development in the ASEAN Region – Phase II” was held in Johor Bahru, Malaysia on August 20 – 22, 2013.
During the meeting, the following were taken up: (1) the project’s strategy and activities for 2013 – 2015 ; (2) work areas and work plans for the ports and national level ministries for the upcoming year ; (3) Port Safety Health and Environmental Management Systems Development progress review in selected ports;(4) Findings from the Case Study and Best Practices on Corporate Social Responsibility in Malaysian and Cambodian Ports; (5) Potential impacts of the integrated ASEAN Economic Community (AEC2015) on ports in the region  

